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Fulgentius Pastorelli of Jesus (49)

March 1749

Dearly Beloved Father Rector,
I think you will have received in the ordinary post my letter, in which I took joy in yours over the fervor of 
the religious and the great beginning of things, as well as the securing of the roof of the novitiate, etc., and 
that Brother Joseph’s health has returned. I wish you would not neglect your health.
In the recent letters from Rome I read that the cardinals are inclined to favor the work of God, but the Frati 
are continuing to make an uproar. There are many who are helping them. Our case could easily go to the 
committee188 after the Second Sunday of Easter, so it is necessary for me to leave for Rome the second day 
after Easter, and God knows how I will come through. I fervently believe it will go well, for everything will 
come out as God wills. So I am at peace and have no anxiety about our case, not even if everything crashes 
to the ground.
The truth is that our affairs are uncertain. The document, Father Thomas writes, which has not been assem-
bled to all precision, is rather against us, and there is no cure for that, for the general procurators have been 
cited twice. It is true that our procurator189 acted entirely with the advice of Cardinal Gentili, who examined, 
agreed with, and corrected that document because he had complete charge of it. May the Will of God be 
done. I have said all this so that they will offer fervent prayers, especially to Mary Most Holy and Saint 
Joseph.
Father Thomas Mary must of necessity come to Soriano for Holy Week so as to take on the missions. I will 
leave at Easter, please God.
The Mercy of God had me write a letter to the bishop of Camerino,190 in which I gave him an account of 
things with strong reasons to excuse me from the missions and offered myself at a more opportune time. I 
hope in God that he will be satisfied. I believed I was going there, but the letters in this post made me change 
my plans, along with wise counsel of our senior members.
Let’s come to ourselves. If I had gone to Camerino, I would have taken Father Anthony191 with me. But now 
that I am no longer going there, I would like to use him, for I know he does great work. At Mount Romano 
he sanctified that people, and the fatigue he underwent cannot be told. I passed by there and they told me 
great and true things. So there should be at least three places to work in Tuscany, including Pereta, and I 
would gladly work there, but not Magliano for my own good reasons. You already have the papers for the 
indulgence and papal blessing. The question concerns the companion. He will do morning and evening for 
he is strong, but we need a companion. There you have only Father Anthony from Mirandola.192 For confes-
sions he is good, provided he would have a few good instructions from you regarding general confessions. 
I remain doubtful about that and do not know how to resolve the issue.
Give this some thought and recommend it to God. Afterwards, if you think it profitable, write to the parish 
priest of Pereta so that he will obtain the faculties, and two other locations, like Scanzano, Mount Merano, 
etc. I do not wish to go to Magliano at this time, but I will put it off prudently until another time. I will hear 
the decision as soon as possible in order to plan before leaving. Otherwise, I will send it with Father Thom-
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as. But if things go as I described above, I would be happy. As for Father Anthony from Mirandola, with 
written instructions he could, in my opinion, be entrusted with the charge, and, if he is, he could give the 
mission with much fruit for those souls. During the summer he can remain there, and with due cautions we 
can send Father Charles to Toscanella with Father Dominic. Give this some consideration and write your 
opinion in the current post.
If you send to pick up the fine cloth, have them make two additional habits, for I have my winter one and 
nothing else. The second is for Father Rector; he will adjust everything. Have them fashion them there in 
due time. I will advise you on that. For Father Rector, the length is the same as on the one left there by me, 
or a finger less, but however it is best; for mine, four or five fingers longer than the one I had, etc. I will take 
the little clock there for sure.
If you think it better to send Father Anthony with Father Thomas, on the supposition that it is too soon to 
have the one from Mirandola go out, let me know. But if you believe you can have confidence in him, let 
us do it as above.
I add that last night in the post I received a letter from the Mother Abbess of Toscanella, in which she tells 
me of the marvelous fruit worked by the Mercy of God through Father Anthony and of the high esteem 
all have of him. See how God works. Examine the situation and work as God inspires you for the good of 
the Congregation. If you think it profitable, write to Pereta, etc., and also to the bishop, if it is necessary to 
reply. But, due to your occupations and poor health, have Father Anthony do the writing and you can sign 
the letters.
Yesterday, I received letters from Rome; today, I have spent writing a lot. I offered Mass at ten o’clock so 
that they could get away. I have sent the plan of the Retreats to be founded, and those already founded, to 
Cardinal Gentili, for he asked for them for the good of the Congregation. God is helping me much and all 
is going well. A.M.D.G.
Recommend me much to God and greet everyone in the Lord. Let them become holy and pray much for our 
urgent needs. I embrace you in the Lord and am from a true heart,
Your affectionate, unworthy servant,
Paul of the Cross

___________________________________________________________________
188. The case will be discussed in the commission of cardinals.

189. Palleschi.

190. Bishop Francis Vivani was mentioned in the letter of September 19, 1748.

191. Father Anthony Danei.

192. Father Anthony Thomas of Calvary from Mirandola entered as a priest and was professed December 12, 1748.


